SSFL Weekly Activity Report

Week of October 7 – October 15, 2007
Post Closure Permit Renewal Meeting – October 11
Staff of the Northern California Permitting and Corrective Action Branch (NCPCAB) held a meeting at the Santa Susana Field Laboratory site with representatives of and consultants to Boeing Company (Boeing) on October 11, 2007.  DTSC support staff from the DTSC Cypress Geological Services Unit also attended the meeting.  The meeting was held to discuss the Post Closure permit renewal applications for nine surface impoundments closed in 1995.  Also discussed was the planned closure of all eight groundwater treatment systems at the site.  Currently only one ground water treatment systems is operating.  In addition, Boeing agreed to provide all technical documentation to DTSC for the new Permit by Rule groundwater treatment system under construction.

Radiological Risk Assessment Meeting – October 15

DTSC representatives met with USEPA IX, DPH, and Centex on Monday, October 15 to discuss the radiological risk assessment prepared by Auxier & Associates (consultants to Centex) and supporting data.  Further review is required and some additional testing may be called for.  Another meeting is planned in the near future, but has not been scheduled.
